Board of Directors Meeting
Morrisville Food Coop (MoCo)
October 1, 2013, 5:45 p.m., Tegu Building
Approved: October 15, 2013

Board members present: Jackie Cassino, Peter Christie (presiding) Cheryl Hartt, Davis Koier, Peter Merrill, Jack Pickett, Susan Titterton (minutes), Tim Sargent 
Board members absent: Susanna Keefer
Others present: (none)

Call to order:  Peter C called the meeting to order at 5:45 p.m.

Approval of minutes: On a motion made by Peter M, seconded by Cheryl, the minutes of September 17, 2013 were approved as written with all in favor. 

Signing bylaws & Board membership payments
Bylaws were passed around for all board members to sign. Board members are paying their $200 MoCo dues now. (“Morrisville Food Co-op” bring to 10/15 board meeting or send to MoCo mailing address.) 

NOTE: We need to figure out what members receive when they pay their memberships. We discussed needing to set up more formal systems for tracking pledges when we start billing people.
		
Budget status Peter M. updated us on the budget. We need to figure out a way to predict revenue from pledges. Peter will work with the MOO Committee to try to make some projections. 					

Engagement of consultants At last board meeting, there was general support for engaging Co-op Development Services (CDS) Consulting. Peter advised that the cost is $7000 for one year of consulting (the “4 in 3” program), plus $1500 for expenses. Must pay ½ up front, 25% 6 months later, 25% 3 months later. 

Jackie spoke with Cooperative Development Institute (CDI), Lynda Brushett and another individual are reviewing the study Doug Kennedy did and will give us their input on any weaknesses of that study. Preliminary impression is that it is a fine start, and needs to be supplemented. They also recommend we engage CDS.	

DECISION: Tim moved subject to approval of final written proposal from CDS by the Coordinating Committee, we engage their services for “4 in 3” program. Peter C. seconded. Passed with all in favor.  

Funding for CDS Consulting
(BANK) We currently have $5500 in the bank. $1000 has been allocated to MOO. So, we have $3500 for the down payment, leaving us with $1000, and will need to fundraise the remainder.

(GRANTS)
1.Working Lands Grant--Lamoille County has not received that in the last round. Applications are due October-November. Feedback is that MoCo would be a good candidate, especially if we partner with LEDC. Grant amount: $	(Jackie has this figure.)
2.USDA Rural Business Economic Grant could also be available to us, potential $10,000-$25,000, RFP late March. Again, we would partner with LEDC.
3. SEED grant late August.
4. Hunger Mountain Grant in November; it looks unlikely.

(PRIVATE DONATIONS)
Peter M will get the details from the Co-op Fund of NE (CFNE) on how to make those private donations tax deductible (how large they need to be, how it will work, if we need to pay them anything, etc.). All board members will give names to the Coordinating Committee of potential donors to approach.

(PLEDGES)
Bill Gessner’s immediate feedback was that with 350 pledges, we should start collecting that money. We will wait to hear more feedback from him about the market study we’ve done. We have made a public commitment not to collect the pledges until we reach 500.

Time line project Peter M distributed a draft timeline. We will all review this and spend time discussing it at the next meeting.					

MOO Work Plan Cheryl reviewed the notes (see attached) from a meeting she, Jackie and Taylar had to map out a clearer work plan. Discussion of MOO’s main mission to get pledges, not necessarily to be “the face of MoCo.”	 A key piece is who determines what MoCo’s message, vision and brand is; we should all be able to do that. One way is to have 3-4 board members who are always ready to be “the face” and MOO identifies opportunities for speaking to the community.
Cheryl will ask Bonnie Hudsbeth to give advice on our outreach structure. Should we expand our board to include someone who can be a development director.
Cheryl and Jackie will refine the work plan and come back to next board meeting.

Communicating with community (tabled until next meeting)		

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:03 p.m., on a motion by Jack, seconded by Tim, with all voting in favor.

Next meeting: 
October 15, 2013 at 5:45 p.m., Tegu Building, upstairs conference room, Send any agenda requests to Peter C. and Susan by Friday October 11th.
· BOD Photo
· Timeline
· MOO work plan
· Internal communications
· Update on CDS
· Board pay membership!
· Sterling Market-Johnson
· Change of meeting venue in November
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